Town of Manheim Regular Board Meeting
December 11, 2023 @ 7:00pm
MEMBERS PRESENT




OTHERS PRESENT
Supervisor John Haughton




Councilman Frederick Doerrer





Councilman Peter Jaikin








Councilman Kevin Snell
Councilwoman Gressler                                              


Supervisor Haughton called the meeting to order at 6:56 pm, roll call was taken and the pledge of allegiance recited.

A Motion was made by Councilwoman Gressler and seconded by Councilman Doerrer to approve the minutes of the November 13, 2023 Board Meeting. Ayes All

A Motion was made by Councilman Doerrer and seconded by Councilman Snell to approve Abstract #12 of 2023 as audited. Ayes All

A Motion was made by Councilwoman Gressler and seconded by Councilman Doerrer to approve Payrolls #23 and #24 of 2023 as audited. Ayes All
A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilman Snell to approve the Supervisor report for October 2023. Ayes All
A Motion was made by Councilman Doerrer and seconded by Councilman Jaikin to approve the Clerk’s Report for November 2023.  Ayes All

Superintendent’s Report

Lloyd Hall, Superintendent of Highways gave the councilman a detailed report of what has been going on with the highway garage for the month.  A copy is on file with the Town Clerk.  Additional Information that was not included in the report:
· Supervisor Haughton has talked with Lloyd Hall and Larry Nagele instead of purchasing an excavator they feel it would be more beneficial to the Highway Garage to purchase and extended Backhoe.

· We currently have $24,782.38 in the Equipment fund.  If we transfer what is left in the line item this year ($25,665.00) plus the excess sales tax that we have of $80,000.00 we will have approximately $130,000.00 to purchase the extended backhoe.
Old Business

· Employee Handbook will be distributed to the Highway Garage and to the Board Members to review prior to next meeting.
A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilwoman Gressler to approve the employee Handbook with correction to #4 Section D 
· Received Sales Tax in the amount of $86,837.97(for a total of $308,681.37) 

· Supervisor Haughton has been talking with Lloyd Hall, Highway Superintendent and they have decided that the extra sales tax money could be put in the Equipment Fund.
A Motion was made Councilman Gressler and seconded by Councilman Doerrer to put the excess $80,000.00 sales tax into Highway Equipment Fund and $8,866.00 excess sales tax into Capitol. Ayes All

National Grid has sent a proposed Memorandum of Understanding for the Town to sign.

Supervisor Haughton read the Memorandum of Understanding.

A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilman Snell to accept the Memorandum of Understanding with National Grid for the Substation.  Ayes All
New Business

Public Comment Period

A Motion was made by Councilman Doerrer and was seconded by Councilman Snell to adjourn at 7:55pm.  Ayes All

Respectfully Submitted,
Carrie Rockwell

Town Clerk
